
The Beacon 
Sunday Services—start at 10:30 a.m. and last approximately 60-75 minutes.    

 Theme for September:  Freedom of Speech 

September 2   Freedom of Speech and Press:         
      The First Freedom 
 

We will explore the intrinsic value in and inherent necessity of the first of 
Franklin D. Rooseveltôs ñFour Freedoms.ò to  Democracy.   (See ñMinistry 
Worksò, page 2.)  We will also offer a Labor Day salute to Americaôs working 
men and women.  Service Leader: Regis Sabol.  Musician:  Jackson Froman. 
 

 
September 9  Drops of Water                 
 Speaker:  Rev. Charlie 
 

We begin the year with a homecoming service for all ages.  All are invited to 
bring a few drops of water from their summer to add to a communal bowl.  
Combined they symbolize our shared efforts.  This Unitarian Universalist  
ritual is a bit different each year, but the message is the same.  Together we 
can do amazing things.   Jan Woods will be providing music. 
 

September 16 When Voices are Silenced    
 Speaker:  Rev. Charlie 

Today is the first day of our childrenôs Religious Education program, and we 
celebrate our Unitarian Universalist Principle of search for truth and meaning, 
and how freedom of speech fosters free inquiry.  Our teachers will have their 
hands blessed for the shared work of religious exploration and the children 
will get to know each other and their classrooms while the adults consider the 
role of silence in oppression and our responsibility for fostering free speech.       
Jackson Froman provides music. 
 
 

September 23 Freedom of Artistic Expression:   
  How Artists Use Creativity to Speak Truth to Power 
 Guest Speakers:  Kelly Armor & Susan Barnett 

 
Erie Art Museum Curator Susan Barnett and Education Director Kelly Armor 
present a lively dialog on how visual artists and musicians have bravely stood 
up to all manner of oppressive regimes. Be inspired at how the pen, brush, 
and guitar, and voice have proved mightier than the sword.                                 
Musician:  Kelly Armor,  James Pearson, Hannah Olanrewaju. 
 

 
September 30 Trigger Warnings: Preventing Harm or  
      Causing Damage 
 Guest Speaker: Melanie Hetzel-Riggin, Ph.D (please see bio on page 7) 
  

Statements in videos or lectures alerting the audience that the content may 
be distressing are known as trigger warnings. They are usually intended to 
forewarn people with trauma histories or mental health issues that the             
material may be difficult.  But some view trigger warnings as excuses for          
people who are easily offended or want to avoid challenging information.  
Taking a trauma-informed perspective, we will discuss the initial purpose and 
impact of trigger warnings, the current research on their outcomes, and how 
trigger warnings may prime distress.  Musician: Jackson Froman. 
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Mission                                                            

                                                     

INSPIRE, CONNECT, ACT                                                              

We are a vibrant and inclusive        

religious community. 

We:                                           

*INSPIRE personal and spiritual growth;                                                      

*CONNECT in fellowship and  service;                                                              

*ACT for peace and justice. 

Vision                                                                                             

We will:                                                     

*Share the wisdom of our  guiding                

principles and nurture all  who come  

seeking personal and spiritual growth.                

*Be a welcoming, inclusive, and       

expanding religious congregation with  

diverse ideas and  beliefs reflected in  our  

services and  programs.                 

*Establish ourselves as a strong   

presence in the region through                              

greater community engagement. 

Covenant                                              

We:                                           

*Covenant to promote a culture of  

compassion and acceptance in our 

relations with each other.                                  

*Promise to listen with the intent to               

understand and to  communicate in an 

honest and respectful manner, even when 

we disagree.                             

*Acknowledge that conflict is an          

opportunity for growth. 
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By now you may have shifted from summer activities to school year activities or, perhaps, from 
air conditioning to heat.  Letôs enjoy the last of it and return to congregational activities                
refreshed and ready.  Letôs enjoy each otherôs faces, each otherôs voices and each otherôs 
smiles.   If you are here for Labor Day weekend, come Sunday morning as we begin our 
monthly theme of Freedom of Speech, the first of four months considering our national                
blessings of freedom and our responsibility to them. 
 
There is a special service on September 9.  Come and share something from your summer, its 
joy or its sorrow.  We ask you to bring a few drops of wateré maybe the last sip from a bicycle 
ride you took, or a few drops of water from the beach.  You might also catch some drops of 
rain that watered your garden, or water from the sink in a friendôs hospital room or from a 
house you are leaving.   Water becomes a part of our summer lives in so many ways. By the 
way, re-using a plastic water bottle to bring in your contribution is a good way to be ecological 
(so long as you donôt buy it just to bring water!) 
 

I suppose that every realist knows that the democratic way of life is at this moment  
being directly assailed in every part of the worldïassailed either by arms, or by secret 
spreading of poisonous propaganda by those who seek to destroy unity and promote 
discord in nations that are still at peace.   ~FDR 1941 
 

    Our monthly theme is based on President Franklin Delano  
    Rooseveltôs message to congress in 1941.  In it he names four 
    freedoms which should be enjoyed ñeverywhere in the world.ò  
    This month we consider ñFreedom of Speech and Expression.ò  
    As we read todayôs newspapers and listen to the news, let us 
    consider the state of our union with regard to freedom of speech. 
 
    Let us listen.  Let us hear.  Let us notice who can speak, and 
    who is silenced.   And may we lift up voices in our promotion of 
    the democratic process.  
 
    September is also the time for the High Holy Days of Judaism.  
    With the new moon, which occurs on September 9, both Jews 
    and Muslims celebrate their new year.  Ten days later Jews hold 
    special services for Yom Kippur, the Day of Atonement.   
 
    As part of their ritual all Jews confess a series of 44 sins,  
    violations of the Torah.  They do so assembled together, all 
    speaking the words.  Each individual has not committed each 
    transgression, but everyone repeats the words.  And if everyone 
    says them all, then if some members have sinned, they can 
    confess to that particular violation in the synagogue, out loud, 
    and God will hear the confessions.   
 
    Rev. Robert Eller-Isaacs has written a similar litany for Unitarian 
    Universalist use, which is in our hymnal. 
 
    And so let us be mindful where we have silenced others and 
    marginalized voices. 
 
       Peace,     Rev. Charlie   
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Monday, September 3, 10 a.m. 
 
Please join our UUCE group to march in the Labor Day Parade! 
 
Children are welcome to join us as well. 
 
We will line up on 11th and State Street at 9:30 a.m. 
 
The parade will begin at 10:00 and march down State Street to 
Perry Square. 
 
We can carry our banner and signs. 
 
Please feel free to bring a bag of small candies to throw to the 
kids along the parade route.  
 
Questions:  Contact Edie at 
edie_cultu@yahoo.com or 456-5406. 

о 

  

Outdoor activities are recommended for good health. Here are two            
upcoming opportunities to do just that. 
   
On Saturday, September 8, there will be a garden trimming and                   
planting party organized by Janet Krack. Kneeling down and being in 
touch with the earth is good for the body and spirit and will also help our 
garden be beautiful during autumn. 
   
On Saturday, September 15, there will be a Highway clean-up,                 
organized by Lynne Stephens. You can use pick up tools, which are 
provided, or you can bend over and pick up a wild assortment of 
trash.  Think of it as actually doing something productive while touching 
your toes. 
   
Both of these activities are essential to keep our grounds and                       
community looking attractive. Please join us on one or both Saturdays.  
   
Activities on both mornings will begin at 9:00.     
          
~Jan and Lynne 

7ÁÎÔ ÔÏ 3ÔÁÙ ÉÎ 3ÈÁÐÅȩ   
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Greetings families and teachers 

 

I hope everyone is well rested and ready for a new school 

year.  

 

Our school year will run from September 9- May 19. I still 

need teachers to volunteer for the nursery, elementary, and 

middle school/teen programs. As in the past, I'm asking 

that you volunteer for one consistent Sunday per month 

and to indicate first and second choice for which room you 

want to work in. As always, I do my best to accommodate 

your wishes. 

  

Our new UUCE Religious Education school year will begin 

with Registration Sunday on the Multigenerational Water 

Communion Sunday (September 9). Although there are no 

classes that day, this is a wonderful service for us to        

reconnect as a community and share our stories from     

summer break.  Our first classes will run September 16 and 

it is VERY IMPORTANT that all families and teachers      

attend this Sunday. 

 

Again, please respond via email or call me ASAP if you are 

willing to volunteer in the classrooms. All age groups have 

openings, and the program isn't successful without YOUR 

help! 

 

 

Blessings, 

Susan Galle-Boyko  

п 
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AN OCEAN OF OFFERINGS! 

 

UUCE Service Auction 

 

Saturday, November 10, 2018

   

 5:30 – 8:30 p.m. 

 

Plan to join us for our annual service auction.  Put this date on your 

calendar now so you will be able to have a splash and support our 

UUCE finances.  Start thinking of what you can offer for the auction!   

What talents can you share with us and what pearls can you offer?  

It is time to start planning and creating.  

3ÁÖÅ 4ÈÅ $ÁÔÅȦ 

After thirty years of hosting the annual 
UUCE Corn Roast, Janet and Howard are 
officially hanging up their aprons and       
announcing their retirement. 
   
The corn roaster and all accompanying materials are available for 
use by anyone who wants to pick up the tongs and butter brush. 
     
Thanks to the many folks who have shared venues over the years: 
Ernie and Sue Wood, Jan Woods and Lisa Nathanson, and Lynne 
and Thom Brown. Weôve met at the shelters on the Peninsula as 
well as at our recent spot, the Beach 11 Pavilion.  
     
Itôs been a ride full of so many memories: seeing old friends each 
year, boat rides on Sue and Ernieôs pond, picking corn at the 
Berkholderôs in Clymer, NY, wading in the stream at the Brownôs, 
standing in the rain at the shelter on the peninsula waiting to 
squeeze inside, volleyball, Bocchi, wonderful shared dishes at the 
potluck, and always, setting up the grill, soaking and then roasting 
the corn.  A very special thank you goes to the Wasielewskis who 
have provided the scrumptious corn for the last several years, of-
ten without charge.  
    
Hereôs to the change of seasons in Erie and a delicious wrap-up to 
summer.                                         ~Howard and Jan Krack 

2ÅÔÉÒÅÍÅÎÔ !ÎÎÏÕÎÃÅÍÅÎÔ 



Kelly Armor is a long time member of the UUCE. She is the Education Director at the Erie 
Art Museum and is a folklorist, singer, storyteller, and musician. She is fascinated by the 
intersection of art and culture and the power of art to teach, heal, and build community. 
 
Susan Barnett has been curator of the Erie Art Museum since May, 2017. Previously, she 
lived in Wisconsin and Montana, where she worked as a curator, collections manager,     
executive director, and consultant. She has a BA in Fine Arts and an MA in Art History.  
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Our first choir rehearsal of the 2018-2019 season will be Sunday morning, September 16, at 
9 a.m. sharp.  Come and give us a try. We have some great new pieces to sing this year.  
Pat Lorei will be conducting again, with Jackson at the keyboard.  We practice three Sunday 
mornings a month,  and try to sing once a month for a service.  We are also planning to sing 
on Christmas Eve.  If you have questions, please give Pat a call or text at (814) 881-2754. 

55#% #ÈÏÉÒ ÔÏ "ÅÇÉÎ 4ÈÉÒÄ 3ÅÁÓÏÎ 

 

Melanie Hetzel-Riggin, Ph.D. is Professor of Psychology at Penn State Behrend. She is a 

licensed psychologist, Program Chair of Psychology, and serves as faculty research                  

associate at the Susan Hirt Hagen Center for Community Outreach, Research, and              

Evaluation (CORE). Dr. Hetzel-Rigginôs research focuses on the effectiveness of prevention 

education to reduce interpersonal violence and peer mistreatment, community-level                         

prevention, and the relationship among interpersonal trauma, coping style, risk and                 

resiliency, and mental health outcomes.  

 

 She joined the Behrend faculty in 2013, having obtained her Master of Arts and Doctor of 

Philosophy degrees in clinical psychology at Northern Illinois University.  Her teaching            

interests include abnormal psychology, clinical psychology, trauma and resiliency, crisis            

intervention, and research methods. She frequently publishes and presents her trauma- and 

intervention-related research, and serves on the editorial boards of Psychological Reports 

and the Journal of Trauma and Dissociation.  

 

Melanie is a member of UUCEôs Board of Trustees.  She and her spouse, Shawn Riggin, 

are parents of Ella and Gabriel. 
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Weõre On The 

Web! 

uuerie.org  

UUCE Thursday Email 

Updates 

Every Thursday an update of 

UUCE events and news for 

the week is sent out via 

email. 

If you would like to be        

included on the UUCE email 

mailing list, please contact  

Joanne@uuerie.org before 

9:30  a.m. Thursdays.  

"Please join our Facebook page, 
Unitarian Universalist Congregation 
of Erie! Here you can find Sunday 
Service announcements, upcoming 
events, conversations, words of     
inspiration and much more." 

For  additional information, please 

contact Kristin Maguire at 

(krisspins@aol.com). 
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September 2018 

Sunday Service  

10:30 a.m.  

Potluck lunch after  

the service.  

Water                   

Communion              

Sunday                

Service  

10:30 a.m.  

   

Sunday Service  

10:30 a.m.  

   

Sunday Service  

10:30 a.m.  

   

Sunday Service  

10:30 a.m.  

Buddhist Sangha           

7 p.m.  

Erie Moot 7 p.m.  

Buddhist Sangha           

7 p.m.  

PFLAG 7 p.m.  

Buddhist Sangha           

7 p.m.  

  

Buddhist Sangha           

7 p.m.  

  

Homeschool 

Group 12 -2 p.m.  

Erie Philharmonic 

Chorus 6:30 -9 p.m.  

Board of Trustees            

5 p.m.  

Finance Committee 

5:45 p.m.  

Erie Philharmonic 

Chorus 6:30 -9 p.m.  

Anti Mass -

Incarceration            

Meeting 7 -9 p.m.  

Erie Philharmonic 

Chorus 6:30 -9 p.m.  

Sunday Services               

4 p.m.  

Girl Scouts                

1:30 -3 p.m.  

Girl Scouts                

1:30 -3 p.m.  

Girl Scouts                

1:30 -3 p.m.  

Girl Scouts                

1:30 -3 p.m.  

Memory Café                 

1 -3 p.m.  

Memory Café                 

1 -3 p.m.  

Atheist and              

Agnostic                         

Community 7 p.m.  

Atheist and              

Agnostic                         

Community 7 p.m.  

Atheist and              

Agnostic                         

Community 7 p.m.  

Atheist and              

Agnostic                         

Community 7 p.m.  

Alcoholics                       

Anonymous                     

8:30 a.m.  

Alcoholics                       

Anonymous                     

8:30 a.m.  

Alcoholics                       

Anonymous                     

8:30 a.m.  

Alcoholics                       

Anonymous                     

8:30 a.m.  

Alcoholics                       

Anonymous                     

8:30 a.m.  

Tai Chi  9:30 -10:30 

a.m.  

Tai Chi            

9:30 -10:30 a.m.  

Tai Chi            

9:30 -10:30 a.m.  

Tai Chi            

9:30 -10:30 a.m.  

Tai Chi            

9:30 -10:30 a.m.  

Keystone Progress 1 -5 

p.m.  

Birthday Party  

1 -5 p.m.  

Erie Sisters  

6:30 p.m.  

Garden Work 

Party  9 -11 a.m.  

Highway                 

Cleanup 9 a.m.  One Table Steering 

Committee 4 p.m.  


